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Appendix A

OHS Endorsement Letter

 [DATE]
Dear <<PROGRAM DIRECTOR>>
We are writing to you because your program was selected as one of the study sites in an important study, the Head Start REACH study. The Head Start REACH study is sponsored by the Office of Planning, Research, and Evaluation in the Administration for Children and Families. This study will help the early childhood field and Head Start programs learn about best practices for recruiting, selecting, and enrolling families who can most benefit from comprehensive Head Start services–for example, those experiencing poverty or homelessness, involved in foster care or child welfare, or affected by substance use. Your program was selected because it operates in an area where many families are eligible and have a need for comprehensive Head Start services. The Office of Head Start fully supports this endeavor and encourages your participation. 
Head Start REACH is being conducted by Mathematica, an independent policy research organization with more than 50 years of experience conducting studies of early childhood programs. In fall 2024, Mathematica staff will be conducting:
· surveys and focus groups with Head Start staff; 
· surveys with parents/caregivers enrolled in Head Start; and
· surveys with staff at organizations that Head Start programs partner with.

These activities will help learn about the practices your program uses to recruit, select, and enroll parents; families’ experiences with these practices; and opportunities to expand Head Start’s reach for families who can most benefit from comprehensive Head Start services. To show appreciation for everyone’s time and effort, the project team will give gift cards to participating staff and parents.
All information collected in the course of the Head Start REACH study will be private to the extent permitted by law. All research staff are carefully trained in privacy procedures and have signed Mathematica’s confidentiality assurance agreement. Programs, partner organizations, staff, and families will not be identified by name in any reports of the study’s findings. Participation in the study is completely voluntary for programs, organizations, staff, and families. 
[bookmark: _Hlk71132521]In the weeks ahead, Mathematica will email you with more details on the help it will need from you and your staff. Members of the research staff will call you soon afterward to explain the study in detail and answer any questions you may have. 
[bookmark: CC]On behalf of the Office of Head Start, we would like to thank you in advance for agreeing to participate in this important study. Should you have any concerns about your program’s participation in the study, please contact the study’s project officer, Amanda Coleman (Amanda.Coleman@acf.hhs.gov), in the Office of Planning, Research, and Evaluation; Administration for Children and Families; Department of Health and Human Services.
Sincerely,

Director
Office of Head Start
An agency may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, a collection of information unless it displays a currently valid OMB control number. The OMB # for the described information collection is 0970-0XXX and the expiration date is XX/XX/XXXX.
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